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July 21, 2025 

 

Board of Alders 

City Hall, 165 Church Street 

New Haven, CT 06510 

 

Honorable Board of Alders: 

 

In accordance with our customary procedure, the attached reports referenced below were considered by 

the City Plan Commission at its meeting of July 16, 2025, and are forwarded to you for your 

consideration: 

 

RE: ORDER OF THE BOARD OF ALDERS approving a Development and Land 

Disposition Agreement between the City of New Haven and GDXP NH JV LLC with 

respect to the State Street Redesign and those properties known as 183 State Street and 253 

State Street, which includes reconfiguring the property into two (2) parcels to be known as 

Parcel A-2 and Parcel A-1; realigning certain portions of the City of New Haven right of 

way known as State Street, and discontinuing certain portions of the City of New Haven 

right of way known as State Street North affecting Parcels A-2 and A-1, consistent with 

the State Street Redesign Plan (BOA Resolution No. LM-2023-0093) 

 

Submitted by: Economic Development Administrator 

 

REPORT:  1669-14 

ADVICE: Approve 

 

RE: ORDER OF THE BOARD OF ALDERS designating the northwest corner of Orchard 

Street and Edgewood Avenue as Deacon John E. Cotton Sr. Corner, in honor of his 

contributions as an anchor, staple, leader, and pillar of the community) 

 

Submitted by: Alder Frank E. Douglass, Jr, Ward 2. 

 

REPORT:  1669-16 

ADVICE: Commission notes that the signatures on the petition do not appear to meet the requirements of 

Section 18-2(a)(3) and two of the other requirements of the ordinance have not been met (a plan 

of the site of the proposed location indicating all structures and street features as well as the 

proposed signage drawn to scale for review by the city, and proposed wording of the signage 

were not provided). The commission otherwise recommends approval of the corner renaming, 

should these ordinance requirements be met. 
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Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Laura E Brown 

Executive Director, City Plan Department 


